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25 August 2008 

Billboard reconsidered – complaints upheld
Continuing complaints and community debate has resulted in the Advertising Standards Board reconsidering and upholding complaints about a billboard advertisement.

“Over the past 18 months the Advertising Standards Bureau has received continued complaints about the ‘Want longer lasting sex’ Advanced Medical Institute billboard,” Advertising Standards Bureau Chief Executive Officer, Ms Alison Abernethy said.  

She said the Board originally considered complaints about the billboard in February 2007 when it dismissed the complaints.

“The Board acknowledged that in the time since the original decision, debate in the community about the sexualisation of children has crystallised community concern about the unsolicited exposure of children to advertisements dealing with sexuality,” Ms Abernethy said.

“The Board noted that when it previously considered the advertisement, it was identified as being at the upper limit of what the community considered acceptable and, with the shift in community standards, the content of the billboard was no longer acceptable,” she said.
“The Board also considered the advertiser’s claim that the billboard deals with a medical disorder but determined that the words used were not medical in nature and were a blatant message about a sexual act.

“The increased placements since February 2007, its size, bold colours and blatant message were considered by the Board as making the billboard confronting to a large section of the community,” Ms Abernethy said.
The advertiser will replace the 120 current billboards around Australia during the coming weeks. 
“The advertiser is also continuing to work with ASB to ensure future advertisements comply with the AANA Code of Ethics,” Ms Abernethy said.

Ms Abernethy also thanked the Outdoor Media Association for its support during the process.

During its August meeting the Advertising Standards Board considered complaints against 56 advertisements. All advertisers have responded to the Board’s decisions and, if complaints were upheld, have removed or discontinued their ads.

More information about the complaints process and a full list of the advertisements considered can be viewed on the ASB website: www.adstandards.com.au under ‘Case Reports’. 

Contact: Alison Abernethy, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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